

Dear Parents and Community Members,

Stokesdale Parks and Recreation (SPR) would like to take a minute and introduce you to our new board members and directors, in charge of providing a healthy, safe, and positive environment for our kids. All of our members have children participating in SPR sports and lead with high integrity. Additionally they are highly passionate about our community, keeping the upmost important principal in mind....it is all about the kids!

Jayson Baynes- President SPR	Bryan Trogden- Treasurer
Liz Cagno- Secretary and Director of Softball	Derek Foy- Sponsorship Manager
Ben Silvers- Facilities Manager	Sal Cagno- Co-Director of Softball
Matt Fletcher- Director of Baseball	Scott Hoffmann- Director of Soccer
Christy Pearson- Director of Basketball	Lori Nelson- Board Member

This year, you will notice several changes and improvements to the SPR programs. Some of which include:

- Height adjustment system installed on goals in the Stokesdale Elementary gym...no more hang style goals
- Improvements made to the softball and baseball fences, making them safer moving forward
- Improved grounds at the baseball, softball, and fall soccer fields
- Better communication platform, utilizing the SPR website to give parents updates on sports, schedules, cancellations, tournaments, etc.
- Additional community sponsors, supporting the SPR department and our kids....thank you sponsors!

We encourage you to reach out to the SPR directors and board members to discuss and witness the positive changes occurring within our programs. Also, we are always looking for additional help and welcome all volunteers, to utilize their skills and improve the program. Whether that is shoveling, mowing, finances, administrative, etc., please let us know as we would appreciate your assistance.

Lastly, if you ever have any questions, comments, or concerns, please reach out to the SPR sport directors, so we can continue to refine our programs moving forward, thank you!

Sincerely,

Stokesdale Parks and Rec